



June 13, 2024

Mr. John Kniery Administrator Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 W. Jefferson Street, 2nd floor Springfield, IL 62761

Re: Request for Permit Renewal
Project #22-023
iMRI and related projects
Ann & Robert H. Lurie Children's Hospital of Chicago (Lurie Children's)

Dear Mr. Kniery,

This letter requests an extension of the completion date for Project 22-023. The project was approved on September 13, 2022 with a completion date of August 31, 2024. The request is to extend the project completion date by 8 months, to April 30, 2025. Attached is a \$500 check for the required fee payment.

The project has three components: (i) the construction of three surgical procedure rooms on the 6<sup>th</sup> floor, (ii) relocation of the GI motility service from the 7<sup>th</sup> floor to expanded space on the 6<sup>th</sup> floor, and (iii) installation of the intraoperative MRI and related adjustments to the neurosurgical ORs on the 7<sup>th</sup> floor. All work on the 6<sup>th</sup> floor has been completed. Additional time is required due to the complex phasing of the clinical projects and working adjacent to occupied space. Part of the delay is also due to extended downtime related to a cybersecurity matter impacting Lurie Children's this winter. The need to redirect IT resources to address the downtime resulted in a delay of several months in the installation of computers and technology systems in the relocated motility space and further pushed back the planned start of the iMRI construction on the 7<sup>th</sup> floor. The additional 8 months requested includes time for the completion of construction on the 7<sup>th</sup> floor, installation of the iMRI unit, and all activation and training.

The approved capital cost of the project is \$27,741,365. The project remains on budget. Approximately \$23.4 million has been committed, of which \$13.8 million has been paid to date in project costs (about 50% of the approved project budget). The project scope and capital costs remain consistent with the approved Certificate of Need permit application.

I appreciate the State's consideration of this request. If you have questions, please contact me at 312-227-6414, or Ralph Weber, CON consultant, at 847-791-0830.

Sincerely,

Ann Sherline

Senior Associate General Counsel

ann Sherline

Cc: Stacey Panek, Director, Design & Construction, Facility Services, Ann & Robert H. Lurie

Children's Hospital of Chicago Ralph Weber, CON Consultant

## Ann & Robert H. Lurie Children's Hospital of Chicago

No. 43959

Date: 06/13/2024

Vendor No. 30356

ILLINOIS DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC HEALTH , 525 W JEFFERSON ST 2ND FLSPRINGFIELD, IL 62761

Invoice Number	Date	Gross Amount	Discount Amount	Net Amount Paid
RENEWAL-TITLE77	06/04/24	\$500.00	\$0.00	\$ 500.00
0	TOTALS:	\$ 500.00	\$ 0.00	\$ 500.00

Permit renewal



Detach at Perforation Before Depositing Check

Ann & Robert H. Lurie Children's Hospital of Chicago

225 E Chicago Ave Chicago, IL 60611 JP Morgan Chase 10 S. Dearborn Chicago, IL 60603 2-1/710

Five Hundred and 00/100 US Dollars

PAY TO

ILLINOIS DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC

THE

HEALTH

ORDER OF

525 W JEFFERSON ST 2ND FL

SPRINGFIELD, IL 62761

No. 4395

Date: 06/13/202

Amount \$\*\*\*\*500.00

#0000043959# #D71000013#

790123327#